
City of Cambridge

Regular Meeting

July 11, 2022
7:00 p.m.

A regular meeting of the Cambridge City Council was held on July 11, 2022 at Cambridge City Hall. Present were Mayor Mark Loveland, Council President Gene Neumann, Councilmember Delray Platt, Councilmember Nanette Rhodes, and Councilmember Levi Harrison.  Also, present were Sandra McKee City Clerk/Treasurer, Corey Morgan Public Works Superintendent, Robert Almanzo of HECO Engineers, Matt Thomas Washington County Sheriff, Thel Pearson, and Nina Hawkins.
REGULAR MEETING
Welcome and Pledge of Allegiance – Mayor Mark Loveland called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and welcomed patrons to the meeting.  Delray Platt led the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Consent Agenda – ACTION ITEM – Levi Harrison made a motion to approve the consent agenda (approve current agenda, approve minutes of June 13, 2022, and pay bills).   Nan Rhodes seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.
Penalty/Fines/Enforcement Section of All Codes Review and Discussion – Washington County Sheriff Matt Thomas and City Attorney Steve Stuchlik – The city council discussed penalties, fines, and enforcement with Washington County Sheriff Matt Thomas and City Attorney Steve Stuchlik.  After much discussion the council would like to look at doing a warning, then infraction, and then upon conviction of an infraction with no action to correct the problem going to a misdemeanor.  This would probably be applied to dogs (but not dogs running at large), animals, and nuisance ordinances.  All ordinances will be gone through to determine what the enforcement needs to be.  City Attorney Steve Stuchlik will draft a penalty section as discussed and see where it may need to be changed in city ordinances.
HECO Engineers Report - Transportation, Streets, Roads, Water System and Wastewater System – Robert Almanzo of HECO reported on the LHTAC (LRHIP) Funding on the 2nd Street Project that per the city’s request, HECO submitted Change Order No. 2 on June 14, 2022.
Review Status Condemnation Process for 10 S Superior Street (Hunters Inn) – ACTION ITEM – On June 14, 2021 the city council had moved to table the condemnation on 10 S Superior Street for 1 year to see what progress is made on the safety issues needing addressed because there is a new owner.  The one year has expired and little progress has been made on the safety issues on the property.  Public Works Superintendent Corey Morgan gave the council an update of each safety issue that had been addressed by Building Inspector Steve Pierson the previous year.  Gene Neumann made a motion to start the condemnation process again on 10 S Superior Street in Cambridge.  Nan Rhodes seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.
Wastewater Planning Grant Application FY2023 – ACTION ITEM – On June 23, 2022 the Board of Environmental Quality approved the FY 2023 State Drinking Water and Wastewater Planning Grant Priority Lists.  The City of Cambridge ranked #14 on the priority list.  DEQ has sufficient funding available in FY23 to fund our planning effort.  The planning grant will provide up to 50% of the eligible cost of the project.  The city had submitted a FY23 letter of interest.  Now the city needs to notify DEQ if they wish to apply. Gene Neumann made a motion seconded by Nan Rhodes to submit a planning grant application for FY2023 Wastewater Planning Grant Funding Assistance and to notify Alicia Tapia Compos of DEQ of such intent.  The motion was voted on and passed unanimously.
Approve Memorandum of Understanding Cambridge Midvale Goodrich Senior Center Soup Kitchen – ACTION ITEM – Delray Platt made a motion seconded by Nan Rhodes to approve the Memorandum of Understanding with the Cambridge Midvale Goodrich Senior Center for a Soup Kitchen to be used in emergencies.  The motion was voted on and passed unanimously.
Approve Tentative Budget for 2022-2023 – FY2023 – ACTION ITEM – Nan Rhodes made a motion seconded by Gene Neumann to approve the tentative budget for 2022-2023 – FY2023.  The motion was voted on and passed unanimously.  The tentative budget will be published for two weeks and the budget hearing will be held on August 15, 2022 at 7:00 p.m.
Consider Fee Resolution Increase and Set Public Hearing on Fees if Needed – ACTION ITEM – Discussion was held regarding raising water and sewer fees by 5% and changes to bulk water users defined.  Nan Rhodes made a motion to introduce and read Resolution #R1-2022 Rates & Fee Schedule by title only under suspension of rules and regulations.  The motion was seconded by Gene Neumann.  City Clerk Sandra McKee took a roll call vote with Councilmember Neumann aye, Councilmember Harrison aye, Councilmember Rhodes aye, and Councilmember Platt aye.  The motion passed unanimously.  Nan Rhodes read Resolution #R1-2022 by title only.  Nan Rhodes then made a motion to pass Resolution #R1-2022 Rates & Fee Schedule under suspension of rules and regulations on one reading by title only.  The motion was seconded by Gene Neumann.  The city clerk took a roll call vote with Councilmember Neumann aye, councilmember Harrison aye, Councilmember Rhodes aye, and Councilmember Platt aye.  The motion and resolution passed unanimously.
Review of City Building/Zoning/Subdivision Codes including Tiny Houses & Accessory Dwelling Units – Including Boise Accessory Dwelling Unit Code and Draft Ordinance on Accessory Dwelling Units –Discussion was held and the draft ordinance on accessory dwelling units was reviewed.  Nan Rhodes will make the suggested changes to the draft ordinance and have it ready for the August meeting.
Adjourn – Nan Rhodes made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Levi Harrison seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously with the meeting adjourning at 9:08 p.m.
____________________________________       ________________________________

     Sandra McKee, City Clerk-Treasurer

   Mark Loveland, Mayor
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